From: Sherrie Shoptaugh

To: M&CP - Licensing

Subject: Fwd: Chicago Business School - alcohol license
Date: 05 December 2022 17:36:17

| THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Sherrie Shoptaugh

Date: December 5, 2022 at 4:18:15 PM GMT

To: licensing@cityoflondon.co.uk

Cec:

Subject: Chicago Business School - alcohol license

Dear Sirs/Madam:

I am writing to object strenuously to granting the proposed alcohol license to
the Chicago Business School. My grounds are as follows:

1. Noise - The requested operating hours until 3 am (in the midst of a
residential development which surrounds the proposed site) would cause
undue hardship for all residents as noise echoes around the courtyard and
walkways. This includes noise from any music, as well as that made by those
arriving and leaving to the various transit options through our residential area.
It is reasonable to expect residents to have a relatively quiet environment after
7 pm.

2. Cleanliness - I am concerned if alcohol were served late into the night there
would be an increase of people being sick in the courtyard and on our
neighbourhood streets. I see evidence of this daily on our sidewalks already,
and am very concerned it would worsen if this license is approved.

3. Safety - I am a dog owner and am often walking the dog alone after dark -
quite late at times. If the proposed license were approved I would be
concerned my safety at night would be negatively impacted due to inebriated
patrons leaving the Chicago business school bar.

Thank you for considering these objections.
Best regards,

Sherrie Shoptaugh

Dominion House

Barts Square

Sent from my iPhone





